

Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council
	Minutes of the meeting of Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council held at The Methodist Rooms, Manor Gardens, Pool-in-Wharfedale on Monday 12th November 2018, commencing at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Councillor Lee in the Chair.

	
	Councillors Cooke, Davey, Rowling and Wheeler. Also, in attendance Parish Clerk John Ryan. Ward Councillors Barry and Caroline Anderson. Police Constable Kevin Poole and Mr C Woodhall.


	2018/437

	CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUCEMENTS 
The Chairman reported that the Remembrance Service was well attended at the church service and the cenotaph. The Chairman asked that the clerk to write to the Reverend David Wheeler to thank him for presenting a wonderful and thoughtful service. Thanks also go to Angela Williams Assistant Chief Constable for her attendance, the Police for stopping the traffic during the commemoration at the cenotaph and to Mrs Moira Keith who organised the children who laid crosses at the cenotaph. 

The Chairman represented the parish council at the Otley service of remembrance and march through the town. 

The Chairman asked Ward Councillors to look into the need for a ‘no left turn’ sign at the bottom of Old Pool Bank where it meets the A660, a recent incident occurred where an ambulance tried to turn up Old Pool Bank from the Leeds direction on the A660, finding it impossible to make the turn, then had to travel down the road some way to make a turning and take the turning up Old Pool Bank from the other direction. 


	2018/438

	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
The Police reported a burglary on Millcroft estate, no damage was caused. The Police continue to monitor traffic on Old Pool Bank. 


	2018/439

	TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Barlow, Mifsud, Morris, Parker and Ward Councillor Flynn. 


	2018/440

	DECLARATION OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.

No Declarations of interest were received.  


	2018/441

	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 

Councillor Rowling moved that the minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 8th October 2018 be agreed, this was seconded by Councillor Cooke.

RESOLVED 

That the Council accepts the minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 8th October 2018 as a correct record.  



	2018/442

	PRINCE HENRY’S GRAMMAR SCHOOL
A draft letter in response to the new admissions policy consultation exercise being undertaken by Prince Henry’s Grammar School was circulated by the clerk. The Parish Council is very concerned about the proposals and the possible exclusion of pupils living within the parish from attending the Grammar School. The Council unanimously agreed the letter as the council’s response to the consultation.  
RESOLVED

That the draft letter be approved and be forwarded to Prince Henry’s Grammar School.   
      

	2018/443
	MEMORIAL GARDENS

Councillors Davey and Lee reported that the bench in the memorial gardens had been vandalised and needed replacing. In consultation with the clerk it was agreed to replace the bench and add a suitable memorial plaque in the light of the 100th anniversary of the First World War.  Councillor Rowling moved that the expenditure be approved and thanked the councillors for their work this was seconded by Councillor Cooke. 
RESOLVED 
That Council thank the Councillors for their actions and agree to the expenditure involved. 



	2018/444

	TRAFFIC CONCERNS IN POOL

Councillors noted that an Order to reduce speed limits on the A660 has been published and that consultation on the limits will finish on the 30th November 2018. The Council also noted that the hard standing for Police vehicles near the Bar House junction was almost complete.


	2018/445
	FOOTPATHS IN POOL 
Following the survey of parish footpaths by councillors, Leeds City Council are evaluating the work required and respective responsibilities. 



	2018/446 
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

Councillor Rowling updated council on recent meetings of the Planning Group. A New Planning Policy Framework is being introduced which the Group believe will impact on the developing neighbourhood plan. Additional professional support will be needed which will incur additional costs. The Planning Group will be looking for more financial support from the council, in the first instance this will be considered by the Finance Committee. 
RESOLVED 

That the clerk be invited to a future Planning Group meeting to discuss future requirements and report back to council. 


	2018/447

	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The application 18/06204/LI/NW received in October for Park Buildings had been noted with no objections. A new application at Park Terrace was passed to Councillor Cooke for consideration. 

On 5th November 2018 the council received a letter from WEIDMANN WHITELEY regarding the Company’s application to build 9 residential units on their site. The Company was asking if the council would consider withdrawing its objections to the application. After careful consideration the council agreed that its objections are still relevant and would not be withdrawn. 
RESOLVED
That the clerk responds to WEIDMAN WHITELEY as agreed. Any comments or objections to planning applications received will be forwarded to the Planning Authority. 


	2018/448

	CLERK’S REPORT 
The clerk’s report was noted. Councillors approved Invoices not on monthly schedule: Salaries HMRC, Chevin Landscapes £378.00, Shoecraft £39.00, Mr Sexton (Remembrance Sunday) and Stephen Smith’s £224.99.  
RESOLVED

That the report be approved, and invoices agreed, this was moved by Councillor Cooke and seconded by Councillor Wheeler. 



	2018/449

	REPORTS FROM MEMBERS 

Councillor Mifsud sent in a report on signs recently purchased for the steps leading to the A660 and close to the children’s play area. 
Councillor Rowling updated council on the Wharfedale Greenway with the funding bid for Phase one now ready to submit. Councillor Rowling and Davey have begun discussions with landowners about the Greenway through Pool. 
The Chairman attended a meeting of the Chevin Management Committee and also placed an order for spring bulbs. 

RESOLVED 

That the reports be noted. 


	2018/450
	MONTHLY FINANCE REPORTS 
Councillor Davey moved that the Monthly Finance Reports for October 2018 be approved this was seconded by Councillor Wheeler.  



	2018/451
	NEXT COUNCIL MEETING 
The next Council Meeting will be held on Monday 10th December 2018 at Old Pool Bank Village Hall commencing at 7.30pm. 


	
	The Meeting closed at 9.00pm                     SIGNED BY  
 



